
 

 

March 25, 2025 
 
David Zak 
Committee Administrator 
Senate Human Services Committee 
 
Dear Mr. Zak,  
 
I am writing this letter of support on behalf of the Niyyah Recovery Initiative. I have had the 
privilege of learning about the valuable work this organization is doing to support individuals on 
their recovery journeys. I would like to express my wholehearted endorsement of their mission 
and programs. 
The Niyyah Recovery Initiative has demonstrated a steadfast commitment to providing 
individuals with the resources, guidance, and empowerment they need to successfully navigate 
the challenges of recovery. Their approach is not only compassionate but also highly effective in 
helping individuals rebuild their lives, restore their well-being, and contribute positively to their 
communities. 
Through their comprehensive programs and services, the Niyyah Recovery Initiative’s approach 
is transformative: grounded in cultural humility, community healing, and empowerment. Their 
emphasis on holistic support—centering the unique cultural, spiritual, and social needs of Black, 
Indigenous, and People of Color (BIPOC) as they navigate the complex path to recovery—
ensures that their clients receive the care and attention they need to thrive beyond recovery. 
I am confident that the Niyyah Recovery Initiative will continue to have a profound impact in the 
lives of those they serve, and I strongly believe that supporting their work will benefit many in 
need of recovery services.  
I wholeheartedly encourage all support for their efforts and extend my full endorsement of their 
mission. Thank you for considering my letter of support. Should you require any further 
information, please do not hesitate to reach out. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Cynthia Munguia 
Executive Director 
Minnesota Recovery Connection 
800 Transfer Road, Suite 31 
Saint Paul, MN 55114 
cynthia@minnesotarecovery.org 
612-584-4158 ext. 111 


